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VIA E-MAIL

Kerry N. Weems

Administrator

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS)

Department of Health and Human Services

Attention: CMS – 1534 – P

Mail Stop C4-26-05

7500 Security Boulevard

Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850

Subject:
Medicare Program; Prospective Payment System and Consolidated Billing for Skilled Nursing Facilities for FY 2009; Proposed Rule, File Code: CMS-1534-P 

Dear Mr. Weems:

I appreciate the opportunity to comment upon the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services’ (CMS’s) proposed rule (CMS-1534-P) regarding the Skilled Nursing Facility (SNF) Prospective Payment System (PPS) for Fiscal Year (FY) 2009.  

Case Mix Adjustments
The proposed PPS includes a provision to revise the case mix weights in a manner that will reduce payments by $770 million nationally (a reduction of 3.3%). The impact to our facility from this specific provision is $160,000. 

Our organization strongly opposes the proposed reduction in the case mix weights. This reduction comes at a time when input costs such as the costs of skilled personnel, medications, food, gas and electricity, and other resources to meet our residents’ needs are skyrocketing. Further, with nearly two out of every three not-for-profit SNFs in New York State incurring losses at the operating level, there is little room to absorb the magnitude of the proposed cuts while still providing high quality services. 
Also, note that CMS has proposed to make major changes to the SNF PPS in the next fiscal year (FY 2010) such as replacing Minimum Data Set (MDS) 2.0 with MDS 3.0, including data from the STRIVE nursing home staff time study, and introducing a new RUG-IV case mix system. Therefore, any refinements to the case mix index, at the very least, must be deferred to the next fiscal year. 
For our organization to meet CMS’ objective of quality services, we must receive fair and adequate reimbursement. I am therefore urging you not to implement in the CMS final rule the proposed reductions in the case mix weights. This will ensure that our organization has the staff and resources to continue to provide the quality of care that our residents deserve.

Sincerely,
Lisa Garcia 

Controller
